
May 12, 2020 

 

 This is a report of the regular called meeting of the Rossville Town Council on Tuesday, 

May 12, 2020 at 6:30 p.m. at the Rossville Town Hall. 

 On call of the roll:  David Severt, Jack Fingerle, and William Croto. 

 A letter from Janie Adams requesting an adjustment due to an excessive water leak 

caused by a toilet was reviewed by Council.  After review and discussion, Jack Fingerle made a 

motion to reduce the wastewater by $173.55 as a one-time only occurrence due to a leak, 

seconded by Bill Croto, and passed by Council. 

 Grass mowing issues were discussed and addressed. 

 Chad Colby gave an update on the Waterworks Master Plan.  The handheld reader has 

failed and will need to be replaced.  Options are being explored.  He is hoping to get mulch down 

at the park the first part of June. 

 There was discussion of adding Keith Woollen back to the roster of part time laborers.  Bill 

Croto made a motion to reinstate Keith Woollen as a part time laborer, seconded by Jack 

Fingerle, and passed by Council.   

 There was discussion of the old shelter house.  Chad Colby stated that it has almost 

reached the point of needing to renovated or torn down and something put up as a replacement.  

A decision was tabled. 

 Community Crossings funding for the next round is still up in the air as to whether there 

will be funding available. 

 There was continued discussion of the drainage issue on N. Otten Rd.  Council instructed 

Chad Colby to locate surveyor stakes at the front of the properties before options are considered. 

 Ordinance 2020-03 was approved at the April 14, 2020 teleconference meeting call.  It has 

now officially been signed by all Council members.  The next step is to proceed with transferring 

the title. 

 There was discussion of who should be responsible for mowing the Township property at 

the park.  At the current time the Town is using Town funds to pay for the mowing of the 

Township property.  A Township Advisory member stated it would be considered a liability to the 

Township if they mowed it; however, it would be no different than the Township being responsible 

for mowing cemeteries in Ross Township.  

 Chad Colby was asked to perform an inspection of park equipment for worn bolts, clamps, 

etc.  

 Approval was given to the Sheet Metal Workers International Association for their donation 

drive “Dollars Against Diabetes” at the intersection of St. Rd. 26 and 39 on Saturday, June 20
th
. 

 Pat McIlrath informed Council the trash and recycle contract will be ending on December 

31, 2020 and that we needed to begin the process of advertising for a new contract.  

Voucher Register was approved and signed. 

There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting was adjourned to 

Tuesday, June 9, 2020 at 6:30 p.m. at the Rossville Town Hall. 

 

     ______________________________ 

     David Severt, President of the Council 

Attest:______________________ 

Patricia McIlrath 

Clerk Treasurer 

Rossville, IN  46065 


